Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

December 8, 2010

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2010 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 4:50 p.m.

Members Present: Crane, Galbraith, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Members Absent: Olsen

Others Present: Amy Knepp, Roger Marsh
Vice Chair Crane called the meeting to order. 

Minutes
The minutes from the November 10, 2010 meeting stand as presented. 
Budget Report


Director Knepp pointed out that penal fines are at $44,138.58 this month.

Galbraith/Stenzel
Approve payment of bills in the amount of $586.99. 



            4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.


Transmittals
The board reviewed transmittals. 

Old Business

Review of 2010 Budget/End of Year Amendments
There are 3 pay periods left in 2010. The budget needs to reflect this and other expenditures through the month of December.

Galbraith/Stenzel
Increase expense bottomline by $5,000.



            4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

New Business




Board Member Galbraith’s Term
The board received a letter of continuation to serve on the Library board from Sally Galbraith.

Stenzel/Crane
Reappoint Sally Galbraith to a five-year term (expiring December 31, 2015) on the Oscoda County Library Board.




            3 Ayes : 0 Nays : 1 Abstention.  Motion carried.

Election of Officers for 2011

Galbraith/Stenzel
Re-elect existing slate of officers for the Oscoda County Library Board for 2011:

Chairman - Judy Olsen

Vice Chairman – Nancy Crane 

Secretary – Deb Shumaker



            4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Holiday Staffing

Director Knepp will be taking sick leave during the last 3 weeks of December. During the week of December 20, Assistant Director Ward will be gone. The Board discussed closing for the week but really do not want to, if possible. Director Knepp will check with Verna Gillette to see if she will be able to work Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday of that week. The Library will be closed on Thursday and Friday. Director Knepp recommends that a second person be available to be in the building with Verna (as per our policy). Chairman Olsen will be available several days. Linda Wycoff could come in one day. And, board member Galbraith will be available Tuesday and Wednesday. Unless there are major scheduling problems, the Library will be open.
Director Comments
The stay for the Library of Michigan’s state aid case has been denied. No state aid will be released until the suit is resolved.

Even with the state aid lawsuit, Director Knepp has the Library’s paperwork filled out but there is a problem at this end with the state aid software. The paperwork shows up correctly at the Library of Michigan. But at our end, the software shows the application is incomplete which means Director Knepp cannot sign it. The Library of Michigan is aware and will have to send/fax the application for her signature.

Correspondence

None

Board Member Comments


Board member Shumaker asked about the status of the WIA program. Director Knepp reported that the 1st person had to leave due to family medical issues.

Public Comment

None
Northland Library Cooperative Report

The Northland Board meets tomorrow.

Commissioner Liaison Comment

The commissioners are working on budget and insurance for the county.

Seeing no further business, Vice Chair Crane adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting will be held January 12, 2011 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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